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PRESIDENT ’ S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

We are thankful and humbled by 
God’s provision for our school and 
His love for our students. Thank 
you for supporting the mission of 
Hawaii Baptist Academy. As we look 
back at our 70th anniversary year, 

we were reminded of God’s faithfulness throughout 
our school’s history.

To celebrate our school’s milestone anniversary,  
HBA hosted two important events. The first was our 
very first community Christmas concert at the Hawaii 
Convention Center, December 14–15. More than 1,000 
guests attended the concert each night, with Saturday’s 
show selling out at nearly 1,600 seats. The performers 
included all of the school’s choirs, the Wind Ensemble, 
Halau Hula o Kalama Ula, the high school drama class, 
the Hoomana sign language and praise team, some 
specially selected elementary students to reenact the 
Christmas story, and a special performance by New 
Hope Music and Halau of New Hope alongside of HBA’s 
halau. In addition to featuring HBA’s talented students, 
the event raised funds for the school’s financial aid fund. 
The school also honored The Salvation Army’s Hawaiian 
and Pacific Island Division with a gift of $8,500. 

The second event was our 70th Anniversary Celebra­
tion and Legacy Awards at the Hilton Hawaiian Village 
Waikiki Beach Resort, February 23. At the event, 
we recognized 10 individuals who have contributed 
to HBA’s success. We also saw many other notable 
accomplishments this year. 

•	 HBA’s Eagle Eye Newspaper received Best-In-State 
for a fifth consecutive year;

•	 Reanne Inafuku ’19 and Emily White ’19 were named 
National Merit Scholars;

•	 Adam Hu ’19 received the Regents Scholarship from 
the University of Hawaii at Manoa, and Taylor Eleola 
’19 received the Chancellor’s Scholarship from the 
University of Hawaii at Hilo;

•	 seven students participated in the Hawaii State 
Science and Engineering Fair;

•	 the middle school hosted its first STEM (science, 
technology, engineering and math) Day;

•	 the boys and girls cross country teams won their 
state championships; 

•	 the girls basketball team won their first state 
championship since 2016; 

•	 for the first time in our school’s history, our boys  
golf team won their first state championship;

•	 HBA received the Kaimana Award for overall  
school excellence for the 12th consecutive year,  
and 13th time in 14 years; 

•	 Joy Yukumoto’s ’19 film “We Are U.S.” was selected 
for screening at the Hawaii International Film 
Festival’s Student Showcase;

•	 Dakota Gavin ’19 received a $3,000 award from a 
national art competition hosted by the Lowell Milken 
Center for Unsung Heroes; 

•	 a public service announcement put together by nine 
middle school students took home top prize in the 
PSA category at the Youth Xchange Statewide Video 
Competition, hosted by Olelo Community Media;

•	 and senior Jada Inouye’s self-portrait won third place  
in the Hawaii District 1 2019 Congressional Art 
Competition.

Our students also shared the love of Christ with their 
community in many ways. The middle school raised 
$1,000 for Make-A-Wish Hawaii, the second graders 
raised money to purchase books for homeless children 
on Oahu’s leeward coast, the elementary students 
raised $25,000 for the American Heart Association, and 
our sixth graders saw answered prayers for a woman 
who was desperately ill. 

We remain committed to providing a high quality, 
college preparatory education rooted in faith. May God 
continue to lead us into the next phase of our story as 
we continue to develop global leaders with a Christian 
worldview who will make an impact in their home, 
workplace, and community. Thank you for faithfully 
supporting the ministry of HBA through your prayers 
and financial support!

Sincerely,

Ron Shiira ’5
PRESIDENT



C O N T E N T S

MESSAGE FROM THE 
DIREC TOR OF INS TITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT

Aloha Friends,

As we come to the end of our school’s 70th anniver­
sary celebration, I am reminded of God’s faithfulness 
throughout our rich history.  It is with great excite­
ment that we enter into the next phase of our journey, 
as we continue to promote Christ for all nations.  

Through the generous support of our 70th anniversary sponsors,  
First Hawaiian Bank, Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention, Hawaii 
Baptist Foundation, Hawaiian Electric Industries, G70, and Austin 
Tsutsumi & Associates, Inc., HBA was able to produce its very first 
community Christmas concert in December, and honor 10 individuals, 
including Warren Baptist Church of Augusta, Georgia, at our 70th 
Anniversary Celebration and Legacy Awards in February.  It was a year 
of reflection filled with gratitude for the many people, both from the 
past and present, who are woven within HBA’s story.

In this year’s report we feature individuals from different walks of 
life, such as Bill and Carolyn Cobb, Stacie ’10 and Julie Lee and Robert 
Fulford ’88, and discover why they choose to support HBA.  In addition, 
we spotlight the support of volunteer organizations like our Parent 
Teacher Fellowship (PTF) and the Athletic Booster Club (ABC).  

This report of giving recognizes your contributions to the school during 
the fiscal year July 1, 2018–June 30, 2019.  It is our goal to accurately 
publish our donor list.  If you feel that an error has been made, please 
contact the Office of Institutional Advancement.

Thank you for your giving hearts and proclaiming His legacy through 
your generosity.  Your gifts and prayers benefit our future leaders and 
servants of God.

Aloha,

Billie Takaki Lueder ’94 
DIRECTOR OF INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT
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For information about giving opportunities, 
contact the Office of Institutional Advancement 
at (808) 533-7094 or development@hba.net.
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average amount of awards:

number of awards:

recipients

total amount awarded for financial aid:

financial aid

43%

$4,755
241

$1,146,090
awarded need

2018–2019



scholarships
number of scholarship recipients:

If you would like to inquire about the many ways you can help our school, through either our annual giving 
campaign, scholarship program, endowments, and estate and planned giving, please email the Office of 
Institutional Advancement at development@hba.net or call (808) 533-7094. 

39
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total amount awarded for scholarships:

$74,250
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My fondest memories of HBA are the people—teachers, 
coaches, classmates, teammates, administration, and 
families—all of whom were profoundly impactful on 
me and my family, remaining so to this day. My wife 
and I had Isaiah 40:31, the school’s alma mater, engraved 
inside of our wedding rings. It is also the life verse for our 
daughter, Mary Elizabeth. Coincidently, we share a home 
church here in Alexandria, Virginia, with fellow HBA 
alumnus Jason Mori ’59.

My most influential teachers were Mrs. Joyce Wong,  
Ms. Maurine King, Mr. John Hom, Mrs. Diane Hom,  
Ms. Pat Ota and Mr. Curtis Tsuruda. HBA alumnus 
Lance Kakimoto ’80 was my Sunday School teacher at 
Nuuanu Baptist Church. Also, the entire Young (Andy 
and Mary Ann) family embraced our family, showing us 
the love of the Lord and the Aloha spirit. These men and 
women demonstrated a personal interest in my spiritual 
and academic growth. Their collective mentorship and 
discipleship helped prepare me for life beyond HBA,  
at the Naval Academy, and now after 27 years of service  
in the Marine Corps. 

Perhaps the most meaningful lesson I carried away from 
HBA is the saving power of God’s amazing grace through 
His Son, Jesus Christ. It is inspiring to see how the faculty 
and staff of HBA unconditionally shower grace and love 
upon the students and their families. I earnestly pray that 
the Lord will use me and my family as instruments of His 
grace where he calls us to serve Him.

HBA is dear to our family’s hearts. Both my parents and  
I are humbled to be donors to HBA. We know firsthand the 
value of the spiritual, academic, and physical development 
that occurs here. We pray that our small gifts will further 
the Lord’s work through His school.

As we move forward in the Marine Corps, my family and 
I are grateful to the men and women that the Lord blessed 
us to serve alongside over the years. We are honored by 
the opportunity to continue serving the Marines, Sailors, 
and their families. 

Robert C. Fulford is a brigadier general in the U.S. Marine Corps 
assigned to duties in Washington, DC. In his senior year at  
HBA he was named Scholar Athlete of the year. Subsequently, 
the Fulfords established the Rob Fulford Scholar-Athlete 
Scholarship Endowment, which provides a scholarship award 
to a male and female scholar athlete each year. His parents, 
Carlton and Mary Ann Fulford, reside in Maryland and are 
members of the Mainland Advisory Council. Mary Ann taught 
social studies at HBA in the late 1980s and Carlton is a retired 
Marine Corps general.

Alumni Profile

Fulford
Robert Carlton

’88

THE LORD led me to Hawaii Baptist Academy in the summer of 1985, as I was entering my sophomore year.  
Immediately upon meeting with Mrs. Kathy Lee ’69, the admissions director, I felt the Lord lay on my heart 
that this was where he wanted me to go to school. I feel deeply blessed to have spent the majority of my 
high school years studying and fellowshipping at this amazing school. 

But they that wait upon the Lord, shall renew their strength;
they shall mount up on wings like eagles;
they shall run, and not be weary; and they shall walk,  
	 and not faint.  ISAIAH 40:31
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LOOKING FOR A SCHOOL that would instill Christian 
values and provide a well-rounded education for their 
daughter, the Lee family found HBA. 

“From our first Kindergarten interview with Mr. Tim 
Kaneshiro ’70, we knew HBA was the right fit for Stacie. 
HBA met all of our expectations and we valued the love and 
support we received from the faculty and staff throughout 
her 13 years there,” shares Stacie’s mother, Julie Lee.

“Looking back, high school really 
was a great time in my life. I think 
it’s because I took advantage of the 
opportunities that HBA had to offer, 
such as working part time at the 
elementary school as an after school 
care leader, being a part of our class 
council, and participating in the 
Cross Country and Track and Field 
teams,” reminisces Stacie.

“My senior year was probably the most memorable. For 
example our 4x400 track team finished third in the state 
championship meet, our class council planned events 
such as a huge slip-n-slide at Kakaako, and the neighbor 
island trips for running meets were always a blast. I have 
to say, the main reason why I enjoyed it so much was the 
friendships I’ve made at HBA.”

Over the years, there have been many teachers and staff 
that have influenced Stacie’s life, like fourth grade teacher 
Mrs. Karen Iseri who would always check up on her 
throughout high school and give her honest advice. Stacie 
looked up to her as someone who was genuine and rooted 
in Christ. To this day, Stacie and her mother continue 
their friendship with Mrs. Iseri.

During her senior year at Hawaii Baptist Academy, Stacie  
was awarded the O.W. “Dub” Efurd Memorial Scholarship at 
the school’s annual scholarship awards ceremony. Little did 
she know then that this gift was a blessing that would lead  
to a cycle of reciprocity nine years later. 

“We were surprised and honored when Stacie was 
awarded the Efurd scholarship in 2010. College is a huge 
investment and having this scholarship gave us peace of 
mind financially. The Efurd’s also gifted a book with a 
handwritten letter, which gave the award such a thoughtful 
and personal touch. The scholarship was a small fraction of 
what a four year university costs, but it was such a blessing 
to be awarded it,” said Julie Lee.

Filled with gratitude, Stacie and Julie decided they would one 
day pay it forward and bless another family. The scholarship 
not only helped the Lee family financially, but it displayed 
the power of God’s love through the Efurd’s example.

After graduating from HBA, Stacie attended Seattle 
University and received her degree in nursing. She 
has been working as a registered nurse at Harborview 
Medical Center Level I trauma center in Seattle. This  
past year Stacie has also been serving as a travel nurse  
in Los Angeles, California. 

Through prayerful consideration, Stacie and her mother 
decided it was the right time to give back by establishing  
a family scholarship to help a graduating senior. 

In April 2019, Chansen Oshiro ’19 was named the first 
recipient of the Stacie and Julie Lee Scholarship to help 

defray the cost of college 
tuition. Chansen is currently 
a Freshman at the University 
of Las Vegas Nevada studying 
engineering. 

“The advice I wish to share 
with current students is to  
take advantage of opportuni

ties that are offered to you, especially the ones that are 
outside of your comfort zone. It’s so easy to push back 
ideas and say, ‘One day I’ll get to it’ or ‘I’ll get to it later’. 
The Bible tells us to love others, and it takes a lot of work 
sometimes, but we are called to put action behind those 
thoughts and ideas and do it now, not later.”

Lee
Stacie ’10 + Julie

Why I Give: PAYING IT FORWARD
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FOR BILL AND CAROLYN COBB, growing up in the country during the 1950’s was a simpler time.  
Back then, you worked long hours in the fields bailing hay, or picking cotton, with food as your payment. 
Clothing and shoes were hand-me-downs from older siblings. Social gatherings revolved around church, 
and from an early age, children were taught to give a portion of their earnings to the Lord.

MAC Spotlight

“I remember my dad would give me a nickel, and as I got 
older a dime, to give to the offering plate until I was able  
to give on my own,” recalls Mr. Cobb. “The Bible teaches  
us that it is more blessed to give than to receive (Acts 20:35),  
and for Carolyn and I, it gives us great joy to see the excite
ment in the children’s eyes at HBA. That’s why we give.  
We don’t have children so this is our way of helping others in 
need, and we are at a phase in our lives where we can do so.”

About eight years ago, the Cobbs joined the Mainland 
Advisory Council (MAC) through the gentle nudging of  
Dr. Darold Morgan, Ed Spurling and Bob Spottswood, 
whom they had great respect for as leaders in their church, 
First Baptist Richardson in Texas. Since joining, Mr. Cobb 
has served as MAC Chair and Vice-Chair. 

“MAC Week is a highlight for us year after year. After 
interacting with the kids, you can’t help but leave with  
a warm heart. Every year we fall in love with the students, 
and you see how supportive and thankful the faculty,  
staff and parents are.”

“Through hard work over the years, we have been blessed 
with the financial resources and have made a prayerful 
decision to give back to HBA because of all the wonderful 
things we witness with the students, and the overall school 
environment. We choose to give because we know that HBA 
provides a quality Christian education that weaves the 
spiritual and academic side in perfect balance,” shares  
Mr. Cobb. “Our hope is that others will appreciate the value 
that HBA has in the lives of the youth and that alumni will 
also want to give back to their school.”

“After interacting with the kids,  
  you can’t help but leave with a  
  warm heart.”  BILL COBB
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ON OCTOBER 25, 2018, HBA hosted our faithful 
supporters for a night of appreciation. Donors were 
able to see the completed Eagle Donor Wall, and 
for some it was their first time touring the Arts 
and Science building since its completion in 2013. 
Special guest speakers included Blythe Yoshikane 
‘18 and Paige Oshiro ‘17, who shared about their time 
at HBA and beyond.

An Evening of Appreciation

[1] HBA board of director, Dr. Kent Davenport. [2] Director of Institutional Advancement, Billie Takaki Lueder 
’94 welcomes guests. [3] Blythe Yoshikane ’18 shares her greatest memories of her time at HBA. [4] Paige 
Oshiro ’17 thanks donors for their support of students like herself. [5] President Ron Shiira ’75 and David Arita  
catching up. [6] Herbert and Lana Oshiro and Michael ’67 and Gail ’67 Tanigawa. [7] Guests enjoying the Eagle 
Donor Wall. [8] Denis Isono, Central Pacific Bank Foundation President and Kimberly Haruki, CPB Community 
and Marketing Development Manager.

1

2

3 4 5

7

6

8
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Kurt Murao ’87
Vice President–Legal and Administration and 
Corporate Secretary,  
Hawaiian Electric Industries

Distinguished Alumni

Warren Baptist Church  
Augusta, Georgia

Special Acknowledgement

Suchart Archpru
Retired Facilities Director 
1978–2012

Sharon Hagio
Institutional Advancement 
Office, 1969–Present

Faustina Lazo
Retired Faculty  
1968–2012

Distinguished Service to HBA

Lifetime Legacy

Maurine King
Retired Faculty 1960–2012

Dr. Darold Morgan
Mainland Advisory Council (MAC) 

Distinguished Service  
to God

Morris & Lilian Kimoto
The Aloha Council (TAC)

Brad & Esther McDaniel ’86
Harvest Family Life Ministries Hawaii (HFLM) 

Distinguished Service to the Community

Congratulations to Hawaii Baptist Academy’s  
2019 Legacy honorees and mahalo to our generous  

70th Anniversary sponsors!

1 9 4 9

SIGNATURE SPONSORS FEATURED SPONSORS
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HOME

Parent Teacher Fellowship (PTF)

Athletic Booster Club
EVERY YEAR,  the Athletic Booster Club strives to build 
relationships among HBA’s student athletes, coaches and 
parents. An organization made up of volunteers, their 
mission is to support the Athletic Department of Hawaii 
Baptist Academy by promoting respect, integrity and by 
valuing others. They do this by conducting themselves 
in a manner that testifies the gospel and love of Jesus 
Christ, while inspiring others to serve for the glory of God.

THE PARENT TEACHER FELLOWSHIP, or PTF, is a 
group of parents and faculty dedicated to improving 
the education and experience of our children and their 
families at HBA. They fund many activities throughout 
the year, such as:

Through their tremendous fundraising efforts, the Athletic 
Booster Club has supported the school in many ways.  

Raised in 2018–2019 academic year

“During Spike Nite and Hoop Nite Events, we provide free 
food for the home and opposing teams and their supporters. 
It is an opportunity for our HBA families to fellowship and 
to share Christ’s love with other school communities.” 

   ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB CO-CHAIR, CANDACE (HAN) WADA ’88

1/10  Hoop Night  
(Girls & Boys Basketball)

3/13  Boys Spike Nite

2/1  Annual Fundraiser

6/22  Annual Golf  
Tournament Fundraiser

Equipment

Varsity Athlete 
Jackets

SAVE THE DATE!

Saturday, April 4, 2020 

9 a.m.–5 p.m.  

Richard Bento  

   Elementary Campus

•	Annual PTF Kickoff Dinner

•	Grade level fellowships 

•	Snacks for High School  
Study Jams

•	Elementary Christmas Program

•	Elementary Art Showcase

•	PTF Service Awards 

•	Private Movie Screenings

Once a year, the PTF hosts the Fun Fair, which is the 
school’s largest fundraiser.  

Raised over

$40,000

parent 
volunteers

200+

500
75

350

        pounds  
of poke made

    fighting fish 
given away

Over
of our middle and 
high school students 
volunteered to  
work a shift

Over  
hamburgers and 
hotdogs sold

Fun Fair 2019

60%

Sheri Iida, past PTF President, left, and Nicole (Matsusaka) LaBarre ’05, 
PTF President, right, present President Shiira ’75 a donation from funds 
raised in the 2018–2019 school year. 

Upcoming  
    Events for

2020

Fundraising Impact

$ 3 6 , 4 5 9 . 7 9

Travel subsidies  
to the U.S. mainland  

and neighbor islands

Special projects 
(e.g. updated 
training room)

Varsity Athletic 
Banquet

Fu
n 

Fa
ir 

20
20
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Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2018–June 30, 2019 

Fiscal Year Giving Summary
Contributions totaling $965,246 were received during the past fiscal year, July 1, 2018–June 30, 2019.  Of this amount, 32% was 
designated to operating and special programs, 25%  to Endowment, 24% to the Capital Fund and 19% to the General Scholarships. 
MAHALO for giving to HBA!

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

Chap. & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu 
’54

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones
The Kaneta Charitable  

Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs.* Dan H. Kong
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin 

Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church 

Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*

California
Diana Chow Yee ’60
Mr. & Mrs. Louie Daugherty

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett 

Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church, 

Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, 

Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry 

Whitehead
Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

Mrs. Florence A. Young

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs. James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. 

Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Dr.* & Mrs.* William E. Hall
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer 

Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence 

Holden

Texas
Anonymous
Robert & Lenora* Coder 

Family
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr.* & Mrs.* William H. 

Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. 

Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed 

Hutcherson
Mr.* & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett
Dr.* & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson

Mrs. Bess Jones*
Liatis Foundation
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. 

McClain
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence  

McCreless
Mobberly Baptist Church,  

Longview
Dr. Darold Morgan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl 

O’Keefe
Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley 

Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Doyle 

Taylor

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee 

Wortham

*deceased

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Memorial Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)
JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas 
Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)
Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 
Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)
Atherton Family Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dorothy Kincaid Estate 
Midland, Texas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge 
Albuquerque, New Mexico

J. Warren Reid Estate 
Lubbock, Texas 

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford 
Surfside Beach, South Carolina

Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust 
Kentucky Baptist Foundation

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Lifetime  
Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize 
donors whose lifetime gifts 
to Hawaii Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative 
gifts include cash, securities, 
negotiable property, planned 
gifts and donated services.

President Ron Shiira ’75 
presents Ali‘i Eagle awards to 
James and Jacki Hall (right) and 
Kiyo ’54 and Laura Itokazu (far 
right) during MAC Week 2019.

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
($100,000 in total gifts)
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Benefactors
($25,000 and above)

Hawaii
Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
HBA Athletic Booster Club (ABC)
HBA Parent Teacher Fellowship 

(PTF)
Shiraki Memorial Foundation
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb

Champions
($10,000-$24,999)

Hawaii
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Dr. Craig K. Harada ’74 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph James  

(Lori Lum James ’86)
Mr. & Mrs. Leighton Lum
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 

California
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Warner, Jr.

Georgia
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall

Texas
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr. & Mrs. Marshall W. Morgan
Mrs. Joan T. Trew

Exceptional Friends
($5,000-$9,999)

Hawaii
Fellowship Ministries  

Morris Takushi Family
HEI Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara
Mrs. Elizabeth Lee Kealoha
Mr. & Mrs. Morris H. Kimoto
Mr. Bill Rosa
Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita

California
Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart

Georgia
Blanche Sale Trust
Warren Life Foundation
Kentucky
Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. Juan Garza  

(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
Mrs. Barbara T. Goode
Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson
Mays Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon
The Susan C. Studer Gift  

& Religious Trust

Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Agena
Ms. Georgiana L. Arakaki
Mrs. Pearl Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance S. Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Arita  

American Carpet One  
Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Mrs. Mildred Au
Austin Tsutsumi & Associates
Mr. & Mrs. Cody Barretta ’06  

(Candace Yonashiro Barretta 
’06)

Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Central Pacific Bank Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Kent Davenport
Mr. & Mrs. Jan E. Dill
EAN Holdings, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth T. Goya
Ms. Sharon M. Hagio
HBA Alumni Association
Hawaii Medical Service 

Association
HDG, Inc.
HEMIC
Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Dr. & Mrs. Darin Hisanaga  

(Ann Miyashiro Hisanaga ’85)

Honolulu Marathon
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Ifuku
Mr. & Mrs. Charles T. Iida
Drs. James & Julie Ireland
Mr. John Ito
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54 
Jhamandas Watumull Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P.  Kam ’66 
Mr. Matthew T. Kamada ’02 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Y. Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata
Kilohana Kai  

Mr. Richard Yaginuma, Pres.
Ms. Maurine King
Rev. and Mrs. Carl K. Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono  

(Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Ms. Nicole Matsusaka LaBarre ’05 
Mr. & Mrs. Dong Lee
Mrs. Julie T. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee (Katherine 

Ching Lee ’69)
Mrs. Stephanie E. Masatsugu
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Y. Morihara
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Murata
Mr. & Mrs. Claude T. Nagaishi
Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara 
	 (Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Dr. Ruby Ovitt
The Salvation Aarmy - ARC
Mrs. Alicia Kaneshiro Setoda ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Shiira ’75 
Mr. & Mrs. Grant A. Tanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Teruya
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Toda
Mr. & Mrs. Russell I. Uehara
University Ave. Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Craig M.Warren
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Watase
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick White 
(Winona Au White ’83)

Mr. Greg Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W.Y. Young

Alaska
Drs. Matthew &  

Janel Kam-Magruder ’94

Arkansas
Mrs. Ernestine Moody 

California
Ms. Eva Kam ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich  

(Carol Okamoto Kulencavich 
’80)

Mrs. Eileen Smith Lesher 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Mickelson  

(Joyce Lazo Mickelson ’82)
LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85
Ms. Lori Sasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis J. Sasaki ’74 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki 

(Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73)

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart Archpru

Florida
Dr. Patrick L. Donaldson ’75  

& Dr. Mary Beth Donaldson

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Advent
Mrs. Teresa Bennett
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Wade W. Johnson
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Sechrist
Mrs. Tina Whitehead

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart

Kentucky
Mrs. Linda O. Bell	
Dr. Betty Jean Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.
Mrs. Mary Lou Salter
Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Maryland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford

Mississippi
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock
Mr. & Mrs. Butch Simmons

Nevada
Mrs. Diane U. Smith

New York
Ms. Melanie S.H. Young ’83 

North Carolina
The Holden Foundation
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Oklahoma
Dr.  & Mrs. Benny Bankston
First Baptist Church, Tulsa
Mr. & Mrs. George Gorham
Mrs. Carol B. O’Rear
Rev. & Mrs. Deron Spoo

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos	
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Charles N. Thacker
Mr. Gary Wilkes

Texas
BNSF Railway Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip L. Brown
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Jackson
Mrs. Phyllis Johnson
Mr. & Ms. James Light
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust 3 
Mrs. Bonnie June McClain
Dr. & Mrs. David G. McQuitty
Ms. Mildred S. Patterson
J.W. Reid Estate	
The Herman & Patsy Smith  

Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs.* Robert L. 

Spottswood, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. John Sweitzer
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Ms. Susie Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Tebo
Mr. Robert Whitfield

Virginia
Mrs. Reba Bayliss
Ms. Juanda H. Halliwill
Mrs. Martha Jo Meserole

Washington
Mrs. Irene N. Laube*
Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95

Sustaining Friends
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Anonymous (3)
Mr. & Mrs. Royden Arashiro
Mr.& Mrs. Milton M.Y. Ching
Damien Memorial School
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dixon, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Fukumoto

Mr. & Mrs. Francis T.P. Fung
Mr. Ryan S. Hara ’05 
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Hensarling, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka
Rev. & Mrs. Sabbithi Jayaprakash
Dr. & Mrs. Aaron S. Kaichi	
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard C.Y. Kam
Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Albert C. Kauwe
Ms. Esther Kawakami-Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta
Kupuna Transitions LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau  

(Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92)
Dr. & Mrs. Barry D. Lovett
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Marshall  

(Patti Jackson Marshall ’60)
Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Monden
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Moy
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Nordin
Mr. Teoni Obrey
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H.K. Pang
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85 
Dr. & Mrs. Russell Tasaka
Mr. & Mrs. Katsuro Taura
Mr. & Mrs. Dexter T. Teruya
Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Henry K. Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong

Alabama
LTC & Mrs.* Bruce M. Furlow

California
Mr.* & Mrs. Robert K. Barnes
Dr. & Mrs. Peter C.F. Chee ’76 
Dr. Sandra H.W. Kam ’00 
Mrs. Ruby Sakoda Nakahara ’55 

Assoc.
Dr. David Narita &
	 Dr. Lara Iwamoto Narita ’86 

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Oxford

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hook

Illinois
Mr. Scott C. Olinger ’78 

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp

Maryland
Mr. Joe DeMattos, Jr. ’79 Assoc. 

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp 

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)

North Carolina
W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, Jr.

Oklahoma
Dr. Cathy Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga

Pennsylvania
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth

Texas
Mr. Joe W. Bailey, II
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Bond, Jr.
Chevron Matching Employee 

Funds
Mr. Ernest C. Jett, Sr.*
Dr. Darold H. Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Noll	
R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate
Mr. Stanley A. Sagert ’71 
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jordan

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77 
Mr. David T. Kaneshiro ’71 
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford
Ms. Melissa Young ’86  

& Mr. Donald Siebers

Advocates 
($100-$499)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Aguiar
Mr. & Mrs. Ainsley Ahlo
Mrs. Suzanne Thompson Akina
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Aoki
Ms. Pauline Arakaki  
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Ashimine
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Au
Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Au
Mr. & Mrs. Charles D. Benn
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Benn
Mr. & Mrs. James Brese
Central Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Chandler 

(Lorraine Aguinaldo Chandler 
’93)

Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Lee Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey H.K. Chang
Mr. Junlang Chen ’15 
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cheung
Ms. Geri S. Ching

Mr. & Mrs. Wesley W. Ching
Mrs. Janet K. Chinn
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Byron C.S. Choy
Ms. Erica M. Chun ’07 
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Chun
Rev. & Mrs. Fernando Dela Cruz
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Dias
Dr. Michael Dukelow & Dr. Mary 

Lynn Ricardo-Dukelow
Mr. Glen K. Elliott
Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki
First Baptist Church, Pearl City
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Fong
Dr. & Mrs. William L.T. Fong
Foodland Super Market, Ltd.
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Frontiera
Mr. & Mrs. Blenn Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Fukagawa (Dawn 

Yoshikawa Fukagawa ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Chiang  

(Jamie Fukui Chiang ’92)
Mr. Clarence Fukumoto
Mr. Lloyd I. Funada
Mr. Edwin Goto ’64 
Dr. & Mrs. Bradley Hall
Ms. Rhona R. Halmos
LCdr. & Mrs. Andrew Haly
Mrs. Charlene Han
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Herder	
Mr. Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72 

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72) 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae
Mr. & Mrs. Cody Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Gary M. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85 

(Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
Mr. William Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Horita
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hu
Mrs. Arlene S. Huster
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Ideta
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett Iha
Interscholastic League of 

Honolulu
Mr. & Mrs. Scott J. Iseri
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii
Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura
Mrs. Audrey Kumasaka Jim On ’05 
Dr. James Kakuda & Dr. Michelle 

Miyashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Dean K. Kaneshiro
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Mr. & Mrs. George M. Kaneshiro
Ms. Sandra M. Kaneshiro
Mr. Timothy R. Kaneshiro ’70 
Mr. Cameron Katsuyoshi ’84 
Mrs. Lauren Au Kauhane ’88 
Rev. & Mrs. Larry H. Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert I. Kido
Mr. & Mrs. Kendall H. Kido ’92 

(Lynne Nohara Kido ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kim
Mr. & Mrs. James Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Y. Kobashigawa
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney M. Kuwaye
Mr. James Kwon
Ms. Tiffany Lau
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Lebb
Ms. Jocelyn N. Lee ’88 
Mrs. Jane Leong
Dr. & Mrs. Francis T. Lim
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Lopes ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Lueder  

(Billie Takaki Lueder ’94)
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan L.S. Lum ’02 
The MacNaughton Group 

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Maruya
Mr. & Mrs. Kris Masaki (Carole 

Ann Nakama Masaki ’95)
Ms. Muriel Masumura ’60 
Ms. Kara Y. Mathews ’13 
Mrs. Valerie K. Mathews
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Matsumoto
Mr. & Mrs. J. Richard McFatridge, 

Jr.
Mrs. Rebecca Chong McGuire ’92 
Ms. Pam Metthe
Ms. Risha S. Mishima ’09 
Mr. Leighton K. Miyachi ’84 	
Mr. & Mrs. Tracy T. Miyamoto 
Mr. & Mrs. George Monzen
Mrs. Maura Morales
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Morihara  

(Traci Shibuya Morihara ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai
Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Myles A. Murakami
Ms. Amy Nagayama
Mrs. Patricia O. Nakama
Mrs. Julia N. Nakamura*
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Nakanishi
Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Nakano
Mr. & Mrs. Paul W. Naso 

(Courtney Glaza Naso ’89)
Ms. Donna Neilson
Mr. & Mrs. Kendrick Nishiguchi 

’87 

Mr. & Mrs. Layne Nishimiya
Mrs. Aimee Nishioka
Ms. Deena Kawata Nogaki ’92 
Mr. Todd Hasuike & Mrs. Mia 

Noguchi-Hasuike ’89
Ms. Gayle Okazaki
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald H. Okuhara 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki	
Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima
Rev. & Mrs. Herbert H. Oshiro
Ms. Patricia Ota
Mr. Gerald Ouchi  

& Mrs. Barbara Sano
Mrs. Jennifer Hee Oyer ’97 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Oyer
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Penn  

(Maria Dumlao Penn ’88)
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan R. Rawlings
Rehabilitation Hospital of the 

Pacific
Mr. & Mrs. Elton Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Saito 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sakamoto
Dr. & Mrs. Dwayne H. Sakata
Mr. & Mrs. Dana Y. Sato ’00 
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey T. Sato
Mr. & Mrs. Oliver Scammell
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Sebastian
Mr. & Mrs. Erik Senter  

(Nikki Murayama Senter ’89)
Ms. Frances Serikaku
Ms. Jean S. Shaw
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn K. Shibata
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Shimabukuro
Mr. & Mrs. David T. Shiraishi
Rev. & Mrs. Michael O. Silva 

(Lynn Takiguchi Silva ’84)
Mr. John G. Spainhour
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Sprankle
Mrs. Florencia L. Stackel
Ms. Karen K. Street
Mr. & Mrs. August M. Suehiro ’67
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Sugai
Mr. & Mrs. George Sumida
Mrs. Misako Suzuki
Mrs. Iris Tagami
Mrs. Tokie Taira
Mr. & Mrs. Reid I. Takatsuka ’83 

(Claudine Florenco Takatsuka 
’92)

Mrs. Cynthia Takeda
Mr. & Mrs. Gary N. Taketa
Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi
Mr. Morris T. Takushi
Mrs. Elaine F. Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin S. Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67 

(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)

Mr. & Mrs. Darren Tawara
Ms. Daryl Tawata
Mr. & Mrs. George Teramoto
Dr. & Mrs. Lance I. Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. Myron K.L. Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Toma
Mr.  Mrs. David Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Roy N. Umebayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Ustare
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Uyehara
Mrs. Donna Viloria
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge
Ms. Pauline Wagnon
Waialae Baptist Church
Mrs. Marilyn F. Wallace
Mr. Charles Whitten
Mrs. Gloria Williaford
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Yamamoto
Mrs. Lori Ann L. Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Yamanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Wade Yamanaka 

(Tracy Chinn Yamanaka ’92 
Assoc.)

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro
Dr. & Mrs. Grant J. Yamashita ’89 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark M. Yamauchi
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Yasutomi 
Mr. Alan C. H. Yeh ’98 
Mrs. Ruth Yokotake
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Yoshioka
Ms. Marjorie A. Yoshioka
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young
Mrs. Janet Young
Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young
Mr. & Mrs. Philip C.C. Young
Mr. Libo Zhang & Ms. Junyan Liu

Alabama
AHI Properties
Mr. & Mrs. Leon R. Hicks, Jr.
Mrs. Anita Ridings

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman
Mrs. Susan Dodge Waterman ’61 

Assoc.

Arkansas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Fulmer

California
Mr. Bryan T. Archpru ’01 
Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Gayer  

(Jean Tamashiro Gayer ’61)
Ms. Elayne N. Hada-Souza
Mrs. Natasha Takara Harrington 

‘93
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne S. Kuramoto
Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung ’66 

Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins
Ms. Jane Sun
Ms. Debra Wada

Colorado
Dr. Melissa Archpru Akaka ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Stutzman

Florida
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin S. Salter

Georgia
Georgia Baptist Foundation  

Mrs. Robert Zwald
Mrs. Doris Heard
Mrs. Bobette Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Mouacdie 

(Cynthia Cerny Mouacdie ’80

Illinois
Dr. Jan Waggoner

Indiana
Mr. Edith Tengan Richardson

Kansas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Langland
Ms. Shin Renn

Kentucky
Hermon & Rayberta Ray Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Maryland
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Bull

Massachusetts
Mrs. Maile Moore Wang ’98 

Mississippi
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Murphy
Mrs. Ida Schnautz*

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. John Hubach 

New Mexico
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

New York
Mr. Mark H. Okazaki ’75 

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Michael W. Haley
Mr. & Mrs. Paul C. McCurry
Ann Smith Estate

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Don Klingler

Oklahoma
Mrs. Pat Alexander
Dr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Dillon 
Mr. W. Travis Ellis
EWE, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Howarth
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Roberts
Mr. & Mrs. Terry K. Smith
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Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61 

South Carolina
Mrs. Ruth Ann Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Colson

Tennessee
Mrs. Martha Apple
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Krug
Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Rev. & Mrs. Jay Abernathy
Mrs. Kay-Lynn Boyd
Mr. Christopher Boyd
Mr. Nicholas Boyd
Mr & Mrs. Jeff Brain
Mrs. Robbie T. Brandt

Mr. Travis Criswell
Ms. Jill Cufr
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ellis
First Baptist Church, Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Fisher ’70
Mrs. Belinda A. Giles
Mr. Johnny Horton
Mrs. Clara Inglish
Ms. Laura Johnson
Mrs. Megan Kruckelberg
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lake
Chaplain & Mrs. Donald Lott
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mayo
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Medford
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mrs. Bonnie Morris
Mrs. Nancy Munnerlyn
Mrs. Kristin Sagert Obermeyer 

’78 
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Parchman
Mr. & Mrs. Alden K. Pitman
Mr. & Mrs. Billy D. Reynolds, Jr.
Mrs. Inez Snider
Mr.* & Mrs. Edwin Spurling

The Stayton at Museum Way
University Baptist Church, 

Houston
Mrs. Gretta Lum Warren ’61 	
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne West
Mr. & Mrs. Bill D. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson
Mrs. Louise Wright

Utah
Mr. & Mrs. J. Alan Smith ’79 

Virginia
Ms. Margaret Cummisky
Rev. & Mrs. Don Davidson
Mrs. Lynne H. Gardner
Mr. & Mrs. Sam G. Moneyhun
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59 

Vinton Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Wood
Dr. Kelly Ann Yamashiro ’87 

Washington
Ms. Vada L. Higbee
Mrs. Marlene Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Roe
Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Anonymous (3)
Mrs. Lara Muranaka Alcosiba ’97 
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Arita
Mrs. Claudia Saito Awai ’59 
Ms. Johanna Baggett
Mrs. Pearl L. Bates
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac Duncklee 

(Jennifer Chang Duncklee ’00)
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Ebisuya
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Enzler
Mr. & Mrs. Cris Estrada, Jr. 

(Robin Oka Estrada ’82)

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto
Dr. Garrett Halweg
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Hayashi
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Hewitt
Ms. Wendy Ikeno
Ms. Yuuki Inagawa
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Derrick Ito
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Iwamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Johiro
Mr. Dennis W. Jung  ’74 
Mr. Russell H. Kashiwa ’75 
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Kiyabu
Mr. & Mrs. Conan H. Kodama
Mr. & Mrs. Jared Lamer
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Leatherman
Mr. & Mrs. Takashi Matsumoto
Ms. Jean Matsumura
Mr. Frank Mauz
Mr. Arthur Minagawa
Mrs. Claire Mitchell
Maj. Gen. & Mrs. Vern T. Miyagi
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Monico
Ms. Dawn Montgomery
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami
Mrs. Linda Nagamine
Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Oato
Mr. Quin Ogawa
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence T. Okuda
Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro
Mrs. Mae E. Oyama
Mr. & Mrs. Randolph Pacarro
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Plahy
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Matt C. Rainey
Mrs. Harriet Rotz
Mr. & Mrs. David U. Sakai
Mr. Reid Sakai ’96 
Ms. Barbara Sakamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sampaga
Mr. & Mrs. Takayuki Sasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Schlittenhart
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata
Mr. & Mrs. Hisaaki Shimizu
Mrs. Pauline Shiroma
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Shiroma
Ms. Karen Y. Sur
Ms. Kara Takata ’99 
Mr. Cameron Takata ’03 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. William Taylor
Mrs. Diana S. Tengan
Mrs. Laura L. Tenma
Mrs. Gayle Thom
Mr. & Mrs. Edward K. 

Thompson, III ’76 
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Tokuda
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tory

Mr. & Mrs. Keiji Tsuhako
Mr. Norris N. Uehara ’76 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Uyehara ’59 
Mrs. Deborah Sadaoka 

Vanairsdale ’67 
Mr. & Mrs. Dawson 

Vorderbruegge
Mr. & Mrs. Benson Wakuzawa
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Y. Watanabe
Ms. Sally S. Watanabe
Ms. Edwina Kim Wong
Mr. Gregory S. Wong
Dr. & Mrs. Douglas Wrobel
Mr. & Mrs. Jordan Yasutomi ’03 
Ms. Susan F. Yoshida
Mr. & Mrs. Jian Guo Zhang

Alabama
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Champion

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson
Mrs. Sandra Flath
Mr. Todd Y. Murata ’87 
Salesforce.org
Mr. Charles K. Hui
Mr. Richard A. Hedvall
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Brant 

(Melynda Moyes Brant  
’76 Assoc.) 

Western Union

Florida
Mr. Larry R. Goodman
Mrs. Deborah Tom Keith  

’68 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Leslie R. Kelly
Olivet Baptist Church, Milton

Illinois
Mr. Clyde Ishida ’67

Kansas
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Hunt

Kentucky
Mr. Glenn O. Shackelford ’69 

Minnesota
Mrs. Virginia Larson

New York
Mr. Raymond Tamaru ’60 

Oklahoma
Mr. Mike W. McDaniel ’75 
Mrs. Jarene Robison
Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Fund 

Tennessee Baptist Foundation
Ms. Rossie Tallent
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Walker

Texas
Ms. Jean Best
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Dorsett
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Mrs. Billie Edwards
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Gee
Mrs. June C. Hatley
Ms. Jamie Miller
Mrs. Karen Howells Porter 

’72 
Ms. Laura Vincent
Ms. Patti Whitehurst

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Baker 

(Lori Ingels Baker ’77 
Assoc.)

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. 

Litster ’68 
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Roe
Mr. Dennis T. Sasaki ’71 

*deceased during the year

Special Funds
Chatham/Georgetown 

College Scholarship 
Fund

Kilohana Kai (Larry 
Wong Memorial) 
Scholarship**

Faustina I. Lazo 
Scholarship**

Sue Nishikawa 
State Missions 
Scholarship**  
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention

Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
MAC Scholarship**
General Scholarship 

Fund**

Scholarship 
Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Harold & Joyce Asato 

Scholarship** 
Allen K.L., Mildred 

M. & Paul K.W. Au 
Scholarship**

Carl & Myra Bates 
Scholarship

Maudie Bearden 
Scholarship

Richard & Alice Bento 
Scholarship** 

Waldo & Alyne Bugbee 
Scholarship

Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. 
Butler Scholarship

J. Harris & Ruby Bice 
Campbell Scholarship

Harold & Mary Lou 
Causby Scholarship

Tom Causby Scholarship
Don Chatham 

Scholarship**
Judge Herbert & Helen 

Choy Scholarship
Bill & Carolyn Cobb 

Scholarship**
Robert L. & Mary Lenora 

Coder Scholarship**
William & Ruth Crowe 

Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins 

Scholarship
J.P. & Leola K. Edmunds 

Scholarship
Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace 

Efurd Scholarship **
Travis Ellis, Maurine 

King, Darrell Truitt, 
	 Joyce Wong Scholarship
Ted & Floy Ferguson 

Scholarship
Herschel & Martha Fielder 

Scholarship
Al & Laura Belle Geiger 

Scholarship
Ralph & Juanda Halliwill 

Scholarship**
Joyce Hallman 

Scholarship
HBA Alumni Assn. 

Scholarship**
Marsha Hirae 

Scholarship**
Vera Holsinger 

Scholarship
J. Ed & Burnell 

Hutcherson 
Scholarship**

Charles & Hazel Kawano 
Scholarship

Reggie & Pat Kikugawa 
Scholarship**

Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid 
Scholarship

Wayne & Jane King 
Scholarship**

Rev. Carl & Hatsue 
Kinoshita 
Scholarship**

Carole Kitahara 
Scholarship

Dorothy S. Kohatsu 
Scholarship 

Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong 
Scholarship**

Victor & Aurora Lee Koon 
Scholarship

Cleon & Wilma Ligon 
Scholarship

MAC General 
Scholarship**

Carol Murosaki Maeda 
Scholarship

Betty Lou Mays 
Scholarship

H.P. & Mary R. 
McCormick 
Scholarship

Clarence & Anne 
McCreless Scholarship

Nella Fae McElroy 
Scholarship

Drs. Darold & Elizabeth 
Morgan Scholarship** 
(new)

Steve Murphy 
Scholarship**

Sue Nishikawa 
Scholarship

Paul & Mildred Oyer 
Scholarship**

Fannie H. Peeples 
Scholarship**

Hermon & Rayberta Ray 
Scholarship**

J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 
Scholarship**

Stan & Marj Sagert 
Scholarship**

Jitsuo & Norma Shimada 
Scholarship**

Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith 

Scholarship**
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer 

Scholarship**
Jim & Shirley Taliaferro 

Scholarship** (new)
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Scholarship**
Florence Liu Tong 

Scholarship
Joan Trew Scholarship** 

(new)
Tusculum Hills Baptist 

Church Scholarship
Frederick & Betty Usui 

Scholarship
Dr. Edmond Walker & 

Lurie Walker Stewart 
Scholarship** 

Henry & Tina Whitehead 
Scholarship** 

Thomas Robert Whitfield 
Scholarship** 

Joyce Wong Scholarship**
Oliver K. Yanaga 

Scholarship
Diana Chow Yee ’60 

Scholarship

Paris Yelton Memorial 
Scholarship

Chester & Alice Young 
Scholarship** 

General Scholarship**

Other Endowed 
Funds
Ruby Atwood Capital 

Projects Endowment
Allen & Mildred Au 

General Endowment 
Nancy Jane Blair Music 

Endowment
Mallory Kathryn Ellis 

Soldiers of Light 
Scholarship

Fleming Trust School 
Operations Endowment

Rob Fulford Scholar 
Athlete Endowment**

Charlotte Hoover General 
Endowment

Les Kaneta Athletic 
Scholarship

Scott D. Oyer Fine Arts 
Endowment**

Ken & Rosemond Street 
Athletic Endowment

Hubert & Peggy Tatum 
Memorial Fund**

Teacher Endowment

**Funds with contri­
butions, 2018–2019 
fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii 
Baptist Academy were 
made in memory of the 
following during the 
2018–2019 fiscal year:

Allen K.L. Au
Paul K.W. Au ’79 
Robert Barnes
Carl E. Bates
Cecil Beagles
Thomas N. Braddock
Grace Colson
Laura Efurd
Cynthia Fukumoto
Pamela Furlow
Glen R. Goode
Norma Harris
Barbara Burgess Hedvall ’66 
Mel E. Johnson
Haruo Kakiuchi
Darlene H. Kaneshiro
Dan H. Kong

Mary Eleanor Kong
Irene M. Laube
Aaron W. Lee ’99 
Juana D. Longboy
Timothy T. Morita
Dorothy Moseley
Samuel O. Moseley, Jr.
Raymond Ohira
Craig M. Okamoto ’78 
Larry Okamoto
Tomiko Okamoto
Jane Ota
Henry Plume
Catherine Plunkett
Olin Plunkett
Ramona Roberts
Eunice Masumura Sakata
Larry Sayson, Jr.
Norma Shimada
Barbara Spottswood
Edwin Spurling
Betty Ann Sweitzer
Jane Y. Takaki
Georgene Nagayama 

Thompson ’78 
Shizuko B. Tokumoto
Helen Tull
Glenna Wong

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made 
in honor of the following 
individuals during the 
2018–2019 fiscal year:

Shandon Adriance ’19 
Deanna Aoki 
Suchart Archpru
Mildred Au
Darena Bankston
Richard Bento
Sharon M. Hagio
Timothy Kaneshiro ’70 
Lilian Kimoto
Morris Kimoto
Maurine King
Brad McDaniel ’86
Esther (Quilit) McDaniel ’86
Darold H. Morgan
Jason Mori ’59 
Lana Oshiro
Lindsay Sasaki ’20
Patricia Simmons
Gail Tanigawa ’67
Ally I. Wada ’18 
Emi Wada ’22 
Rylie M. Wada ’15 
Emily White ’19 
Ruth Yokotake

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019
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Anonymous (2)
Olive Allen Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart 

Archpru
Ruby Atwood Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Carl & Myra Bates Estate
Maudie Bearden Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett 

Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. 

Bento
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Bosgra
Wanda Brewer Estate
Alyne Bugbee Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Harris 

Campbell
Harold* & Mary Lou* 

Causby
Mr. Tom Causby*
Helen Choy Estate
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mary Lenora Coder Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mrs. Grace Colson*
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, 

Jr.

William Crowe Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* Bill Devine
O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Estate
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Mrs. Betsy Feldman
Herschel & Martha Fielder 

Estate
Ted & Floy Ferguson 

Estate
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. 

Geiger
Floyd & Elsie Golden 

Estate
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, 

Jr.
Dr.* & Mrs.* W.R. Grigg
Mr. C. Irvin Grigg, Sr.
Rev. Ralph* & Juanda 

Halliwill
Everett Hammer Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce T. Hara
Mr. & Mrs. Lyndon Mako 

Hara ’82 
Dr. J. Hoffman* & Norma* 

Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. 

Hidano

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Hill
Ms. Gail Hirozawa
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Ruth Horton Estate
Joe A. Huitt Estate
Mary Ingman Estate
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo 

Itokazu
Mr. & Mrs.* Bill Jackson
Joe Jenkins Estate
Ms. Myra B. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Roy E. Jones
Mr.* & Mrs.* Charles 

Kawano
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mrs. Betty Kendrick*
Dorothy Kincaid Estate
Ms. Maurine King
Dan* & Mary Eleanor* 

Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 

Kuwahara
Mrs. Irene M. Laube*
Cleon & Wilma Ligon 

Trust
Dan Liu Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, 

Jr.

Mr.* & Mrs. Donald E. Lytal
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence 

McCreless
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. 

McLemore
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mrs. Vivian Mosley
Sue Saito Nishikawa 

Estate
Masa & Jean (Omiya) ’61 

Nohara
Gladys T. Omiya Trust
Lauzanne Fung Oshiro ’81 
Fannie Peeples Estate
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Estate
Helen Rector Estate
R. Alton & Helen Reed 

Estate
J.W. Reid Estate
Col. Stanley A. Sagert*
Blanche Sale Trust
Mrs. Joann Sato
Nell Sauer Estate
Sara E. Schuessler Estate
Hilda K. Shiraki Estate

Louise E. Simms Estate
Urma Skinner Trust
Mrs. Dee Sloan
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr. & Mrs.* Robert L. 

Spottswood, Sr.
Julia Street Estate
Susan C. Studer Trust
Mrs. Carol Franklin 

Sutton
Willis & Roberta Tassie 

Trust
Margaret Tatum Estate
Johnnie Taylor Estate
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley 

Togikawa
Florence Liu Tong Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. 

Warren
Mr. Robert Whitfield
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald 

Wortham
Mr. & Mrs. Horace Zakahi
Mr. Robert Zwald*

* deceased

Mililani Golf Couse  
Darin Sumimoto ’80 

Royal Hawaiian Country Club  
Guy Yamamoto

State Farm  
Andrew Fong ’86 

Donors
Alicia’s Market  

Leonard & Gerri Kam
Allstate Workplace Benefits  

Derek Fujioka
Asao Golf, LLC  

Kellen Asao ’01 
BodyMake Hawaii
Central Pacific Bank 

Susan Miyamoto Utsugi 
’82 

Chad & Soo Dias
Cookies in Paradise 

Glenn Nishida
Frito Lay 

Damon Ng

Gary T. Masuda
Hansen’s Distr. Group
HBA Advancement Office
HBA Athletic Department
HPU Women’s Basketball 

Reid Takatsuka ’83 
Island Sign Services, Inc. 

Mark Sperling
Kauai Kookies 

Esther Kawakami
KTM Services, Inc. 

Kamei Lac
Leong Family Dental 

Kyle Leong, DDS ’98 
Wayne & Jill Maeda
Mid-Pacific Club  

Jim Swieter
Panda Fundraiser Center
Pepsi—Mark Belmodis
Pigtails & Crewcuts 

Bryan Yonehara

Special 
Acknowledgements
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94
Dean Morihara, Photography
Island Digital Imaging 

Derrek Miyahara
Mid-Pacific Country Club  

Jim Swieter, Mark Sousa  
Karen Martin,  
Sara Parker

Golf Steering Committee 
David Lopes ’84 
Christine Lopes

Athletic Booster Club Officers 
Candace Han Wada ’88,  
    co-president 
Allison Nakagawa,  
    co-president 
Miriam Pilar,  
    secretary 
Cynthia Yoshida ’86,  
    treasurer

Athletic Booster  
Club Golf 
Tournament 
Sponsors
Diamond Sponsors
Quality Design Build  

Darren Wada ’87

Platinum Sponsors
Dennis M.H. Pang & 

Associates
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 

Convention 
American Advisors Group 

Wendy Oshiro  
Paige Oshiro ’17 

Scott Oka

Gold Sponsors
First Hawaiian Bank
JD Painting & Decorating, 

Inc.

Morris & Lilian Kimoto
Ohana Pacific Management 

Co.  
Richard Kishaba

PSH Insurance, Inc.  
Gary Yanagihara

Bronze Sponsors
Tomohiko & Ritsuko Gima
Hayden & Lorna Hu
Brandon Shima ’01 

Hole Sponsors
Central Pacific Bank
CMR Financial Advisors, Inc.  

Cliff Robello
Wayne & Laurie Hamano
Gavin Yukitomo ’95 

Elite Donors
Ka’anapali Golf Course 

Melissa Dupuis

HBA Legacy Society
The HBA Legacy Society includes those who have named HBA as a beneficiary in their estate plans through a bequest, trust,  
gift annuity, pooled income, life insurance policy, or retirement account. Only a statement of intent to leave a gift to HBA is  
required for membership. Members are invited to all school donor events. You may choose to remain anonymous in your giving,  
but participation in the Legacy Society may inspire others to also ensure that HBA will have the resources to continue providing  
a Christ-centered education for generations of Hawaii’s children and youth. 

For more information about the Legacy Society, contact the HBA Office of Institutional Advancement at (808) 533-7094 or 
development@hba.net  



Hawaii Baptist Academy
Located in Nuuanu Valley on the island of Oahu, Hawaii 
Baptist Academy (HBA) is a Christ-centered, co-educational, 
college preparatory school for kindergarten through grade 
12. Established in 1949 by missionaries of the Southern 
Baptist Convention, the school is affiliated with the Hawaii 
Pacific Baptist Convention.

HBA is a member of the Hawaii Association of Independent 
Schools and the Association of Christian Schools Interna
tional, and accredited by the Western Association of Schools 
and Colleges. HBA is licensed by the Hawaii Council of 
Private Schools.

Hawaii Baptist Academy 
2018–2019 Board of Directors
Walter Agena, Chair
Terrance Arashiro, Vice Chair
Dominic Dumlao, Secretary
Jensen Kono, Treasurer
Dr. Kent Davenport
Hayden Hu
Ernest Lum
Jean (Omiya) Nohara ’61
Dr. Glenn Young

Ex-Officio
Chris Martin, Executive Director, Hawaii Pacific Baptist 

Convention
Steve Irwin, President, Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention

President
Ronald Shiira ’75

Senior Leadership
Amy Vorderbruegge, Elementary School Principal
George Honzaki, Middle School Principal
Marsha (Ishida) Hirae ’72, High School Principal
Stephen Arita, Dir. of Human Resources
Cody Barretta ’06, Dir. of Finance
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94, Dir. of Institutional Advancement

www.facebook.com/HBAEagles
www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

www.twitter.com/HBAEagles

www.instagram.com/HBAEagles  
www.instagram.com/HBAAlumni

www.youtube.com/HBAEaglesTV

An online version of this report is available at www.hba.net.
Please send address changes to: development@hba.net or 
call (808) 533-7094
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MISSION STATEMENT:  
HAWAII BAPTIST ACADEMY IS A CHRISTIAN COLLEGE 
PREPARATORY SCHOOL THAT EQUIPS STUDENTS 
SPIRITUALLY, INTELLECTUALLY, PHYSICALLY, SOCIALLY, 
AND EMOTIONALLY, SO THAT THEY BRING HONOR TO GOD.


